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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday 18th September 2006
Headed Item 10
Report on Infill Housing Scheme at Castletymon
Report
We refer to minute T/573/06 of the meeting of the Tallaght Area Committee meeting of 19th June 2006.  The report for this proposed infill housing scheme was submitted to the July 2006 Council Meeting under the Part 8 process.  
The decision of the Council at the meeting of 10th July 2006, was to proceed with the development, subject to a reduction in the number of dwellings to 42 with the three storey element completely removed.  It was also agreed that a further meeting would take place with residents to discuss the scheme. 

Council officials met a representative group of local residents to discuss plans for the area affected by the proposal on 27th July 2006. 

At this meeting on 27th July the following issues were discussed:

Traffic calming:

Residents in the area are to examine and make suggestions regarding traffic calming proposals already approved by Roads & Traffic Department.   

A Part 8 Traffic proposal for Tymon North Residential Cell was approved by the Council on 13th March 2006.  Consultants are currently doing up documents at present before tenders for this work go out.  This Traffic Calming Part 8 should be ready to go for tender in October 2006.  

Not included as part of this Part 8 process, traffic are calming measures in the form of traffic lights which are to be put in place at junction with Tymon Park and Tallaght Road.  This is due to commence in October 2006.  

Anti Social Behaviour (ASB):

Residents stated that there was an area of open space affected by ASB and requested that the Council consider protecting the gable ends of houses on two sites at St. Aonghus Green.  They also wish the Council to encourage proper use of the open space by providing footpaths across the space with some landscaping.  The Council has agreed to examine proposals in this regard, and a further meeting is to be arranged with the residents in the Autumn at which stage any proposals would be discussed.

Open Space:

Residents also requested environmental upgrading of the open space at St Aonghus Green by provision of a path across the green, the planting of trees and landscaping works.  

It is now intended to proceed to Cost Plan Stage based on Manager’s Part 8 Report to the Council, as amended by the motion of the members, on 10th July 2006 pending receipt of a list of any further proposals from residents. A further meeting is to be arranged in the Autumn.

